



HYLTON CASTLE PRIMARY SCHOOL NEWSLETTER

Weekly newsletter 25 W/E 25th June 2021

PLEASE NOTE: Car park gates are closed between 8.25am - 9.00am & 2.55pm - 3.30pm for safety

Dates to Remember

Monday 5th July 2021

• Rec trip - £7.00 (paid by 28th June)

Tuesday 13th July 2021

 Y5 trip - £4.00 (paid by 29th June)

Friday 16th July 2021 Break up - Summer Holiday

Monday 6th Sept 2021
INSET—NO CHILDREN

Tuesday 7th Sept 2021
CHILDREN RETURN TO SCHOOL

Friday 1st Oct 2021 INSET—NO CHILDREN

Attendance Awards

Congratulations to the following classes for the best attendance for week ending 18th June:

KS1:Y1 97.67% KS2:Y5 97.37%

Heroes of the Week



Well done to the children who won this the last week:

- Theo Dawes
- Franki Barrs
- Harry Cruddas
- Aaron Muldown
- Amelia Smith
- Katelyn Smith
- Kenneth Hunter
- Theo Davison

Every week, a 'Hero of the Week' is chosen from each class and they get to add 10 tokens to their house collection!

Red and White Day

To celebrate England getting to the next round of the UEFA Euro tournament, on Tuesday 29th June, when they play their next game against Germany, we will show our support by wearing red and white. Please ensure your child's outfit and footwear are suitable for school.



Staffing

Over the last couple of days governors and our senior leadership team have been busy interviewing for a new class teacher. We are delighted to say that Miss Sheriff will start with us in September. She really stood out from a large field of applicants and know she will do her very best for our children.

Next Year's Staffing

Nursery	Miss Calvert and
	Mrs Young
Reception	Mrs Robertson and
	Miss Burlison
Year 1	Mrs Hunter/
	Mrs Meldrum and
	Miss Barker
Year 2	Miss Raisbeck and
	Miss Hill
Year 3	Mrs Masters,
	Miss Kean and
	Miss Lindsay
Year 4	Miss Sheriff and
	Mrs Potter
Year 5	Miss Horn (when she
	returns from maternity
	leave) and Mrs Collins
Year 6	Miss Abernethy and
	Mrs Atkinson

Year 1

In year 1 this week we have been looking at fractions. First we looked at halving a shape and then we looked at halving a quantity. The children chose a question card and counted out the number of counters that they needed. They then found half of that given quantity. They all worked very hard!













Happy Birthday to the children who have had birthdays this week:



Conner Raine
Jensen Walt
Max Mason
Melek Thatcher

PE T-shirts

PE t-shirts are available to buy from the school office at £2 each. Your child needs a t-shirt the same colour as the Hero House they are in. To minimise the number of people at the school office, we would prefer you to pay online and we will send the correct colour t-shirt home with your child. Please put your child's name and preferred size in the comments box when paying.





Like us on Facebook: <u>Hylton Castle Primary School Authorised Page</u>

Teachers2Parents (App)

Follow us on Twitter: @HCP_School WEBSITE: www.hyltoncastleprimary.org.uk Email: info@hyltoncastleprimary.org.uk



FROM ALL OF THE STAFF AND PUPILS AT HYLTON CASTLE PRIMARY SCHOOL

Year 5

Year 5 have been learning about materials this term in Science. This week we learned that changes which produce a new material are usually irreversible and the original materials can not be returned. We mixed warm milk and vinegar to make casein plastic and then bicarbonate of soda and vinegar where carbon dioxide was produced to inflate a balloon.







Year 6

Year 6 enjoyed a fantastic visit from Karen Alexander who works for Farrans Construction as a community business partner. She told the children all about different bridges then focused on the Northern Spire (which Farrans Construction built). The children learned all about how it was built and who was involved including the different job roles. They then had a chance to take on one of these roles in their group to try to make a Da Vinci bridge. It was definitely a challenge but the children showed excellent resilience and problem solving skills to just keep going.







Year 4

This half term Year 4 are learning all about the 'Vicious Vikings'. They investigated why the Vikings invaded Great Britain. They also looked at the important events during the time period.

